

Civil Law Division

C13/72

Ms Julie Dennett Committee Secretary Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee PO Box 6100 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

By email: legcon.sen@aph.gov.au

Dear Ms Dennett

I write with reference to the Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee's Budget Estimates hearing on 29 May 2013 when the Director of the Classification Board, Ms Lesley O'Brien, appeared. Ms O'Brien has written separately to the Committee on a related matter.

The issue I raise relates to the reference to the 'OFLC' (the Office of Film and Literature Classification) on pages 72 and 73 of *Hansard*. The OFLC was abolished in 2007. Since 1 July 2007, the OFLC's policy and administrative functions have been located in the Attorney-General's Department's Classification Branch. The Classification Branch also provides secretariat support for the independent statutory bodies – the Classification Board and the Classification Review Board.

Yours sincerely

Jane Fitzgerald
Assistant Secretary
Classification Branch
June 2013